
 

 

Hinsdale School Board Meeting 

February 28, 2022 

6:15 PM 

 
Board Members Present: Holly Kennedy, Sean Leary Julia Kilelee, and James O’Malley and April 

Anderson 

Administration Present: Wayne Woolridge, Superintendent; Jodie Holmquist, Business Administrator; 

Ann Freitag, Principal; Joe Boggio, Principal; Christopher Ponce, Vice Principal 

Attending remotely: Patricia Wallace, Director of Student Services, 

H. Kennedy called the School Board meeting to order at 6:16 pm 

 
H. Kennedy reviewed the need for the meeting to explore changing Board policy regarding masks. 

 

W. Woolridge gave an overview of a meeting that was held with the COVID Team. 

 

A. Diorio reviewed the latest information from the CDC (Centers for Disease Control) and DHHS 

(Department of Health and Human Services). 

 
E. Cote reviewed the concern regarding pre-school and some kindergarten children who are not eligible to 

receive the vaccine. 

 
Discussion followed. 

 
Citizens' comments were heard. 

 
After discussion, the following motion was made: 

 
S. Leary moved to that effective Tuesday, March 1, 2022, the wearing of face coverings in the 

Hinsdale School District will be optional while in any building. SECONDED J. Kilelee.   

After discussion the motion was revised to read the following: 

 

S. Leary moved to that effective Tuesday, March 1, 2022, the wearing of face coverings in the 

Hinsdale School District will be optional while in any building or any school-sponsored event 

SECONDED J. Kilelee. VOTE: 5-0-0, MOTION PASSED. 

 
There being no other business the following motion was made: 

 

S. Leary MOVED to adjourn the meeting at 6:42 PM. SECONDED J. Kilelee VOTE: 5-0-0, 

MOTION PASSED. 

I attest that this is a true copy of the minutes: 

 

 

_______________________  approved on   ___________________ 

Ann Marie Diorio 

 


